
Fauntleroy Community Association 

Minutes 

July 12, 2011 
 

 

The meeting was called to order by President, Bruce Butterfield at 7:10.  In attendance 

were board members; Vicki Schmitz-Block, Gary Dawson, Kim Petram, Ann Dunbar, 

Carolyn Duncan, Susan Lantz-Dey, Mike Dey, David Haggerty, and Kathleen Dellplain.  

The minutes of the June meeting were accepted as written. 

 

Kim Petram reported that the Fauntleroy Fall Festival is on schedule for the third Sunday 

in October.  This year there will be a cake decorating contest, and a cake walk.  They will 

be looking for donated cakes. 

 

Business Partnerships – Mike and David report good response from area businesses. 

 

Newsletter deadline will be the 15
th

 of August. 

 

Metro or Rapid Ride – Metro will be making cuts in the Fauntleroy area.  They may 

eliminate the 54C, 54 Express, 116 to the Fauntleroy dock.  Susan will write a letter to 

Metro concerning the postponement of the Rapid Ride as a cost saving measure. 

 

The Treasurary report was sent via email. 

 

Ferry – Washington State Patrol officers at the ferry dock have been cut as a cost saving 

measure.  They may be replaced by the Seattle Police or a traffic light. 

 

Crossing Flags – Ann will look into getting crossing flags. 

 

We will try to have more group dinners before the meetings.  Endolyne Joe’s for 

September.  Expect a reminder e-mail! 

 

A fundraising pancake breakfast will be held at the Hall at Fauntleroy on September 17
th

. 

 

The Cove Park turnaround has not been finalized.  Cars cannot back onto Fauntleroy, 

boat launch will be difficult.  Gary wrote a letter in support of designer, Tom Jay. 

 

There will be no August meeting.  Doug Marsano of the CSO project may come in 

September. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:35. 

 

Submitted by 

Kathleen Dellplain, 

Secretary 


